
End Conscription Campaign
227/9 Khotso House 
42 De Villiers Street
Johannesburg Your Ref; 86/AF/SAF/05
2000
Tel: 337-6796
Telex: 4-86519 S.A. 31 August 1906

• i
Dear Regina

Thank-you for your letter dated 13 August. I hope you have recieved a 

letter I sent to all our supporters dated 20 Duly. In it I explained in a 

bit of detail the position of our campaign and the fact that we are 

continuing, although changing our madus operandi to meet the new challenge.

Our position financially is that we are alright for the time being. The point 

about using Tropaire's grant in 1986 was that we had been given the money 

on the basis of out 1905 application. We only recieved the money in 1906, 

so it will only be reflected in this years books. At the moment I am in the 

process of drawing up a budget and project proposal for 1987. I met with 

Dominique Lessafre of CCFD the other day and on his suggestion will have the 

application ready for the Cidse meeting at the end of October. Because of the 

conditions under which we are working, I am hoping that Ci'dse members will 

be able to cover the whole application. This will help immensely with the 

method of getting the money into the country. I am however working on this 

and will probably inform you of this through CIIR. 1 am doing this as I 

want to mimimise the amount of foreign mail I send out of the country with 

that kind os sensitive information.

I would also like to inform you that I am in the process of putting a 

package of material together to go to all those who have supported us in 

the past. This will give you some idea of how we are functioning,

I think that is about all for now.

Yours in Peace and Solidarity

Stephen Lowry 

National Treasurer

PS Excuse the typing errora, but the courier leaves in a few hours and it is

2 am.
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TROCA IR« The Catholic Agency for World Development 169 Booterstown Ave., 
Co. Dublin, Ireland, 
telephone: 885385 

telex: 31614 CAPO E1
RF/SM

Mr. Stephen Lowry ,
National Treasurer,
ECC,
c/o Peace Project,
P.O. Box 941,
Pretoria 0001,
South Africa. 13th August, 1986.

Dear Stephen,

Charlie is away on holidays at the moment and so I am dealing with his work in 
his absence. Greetings to you and your staff and I hope everything is functioning 
and that people are well.

In your letter of April 10th you stated that our grant will be used in your 1986 
budget and you stated that you would appreciate any further allocation which 
Trocaire might make this year to your group. I would appreciate some further 
details on the position of your campaign presently and whether ECC are still 
functioning. What are your outstanding needs for the rest of this year and for 
1987? What extra allocation do you perceive receiving from Trocaire and how will 
it be spent? Other relevant information in relation to these queries would be 
gratefully received.

With very best wishes to you and continued success in your work.

Yours sincerely,

Our Ref: 86/AF/SAF/05

(was: AF/SA/85/30)

Regina hMynn
Projects Section

please quote our reference no. in all correspondence.



169 Booterstown Ave., 
Co. Dublin, Ireland, 
telephone: 885385 

telex: 31614 CAPO E1

23rd April 1986

Mr. Stephen Lowry- 
National Treasurer 
The Peace Project 
PO Box 941 
Pretoria 0001 
SOUTH AFRICA

Our Ref; 86/AF/SAE/05 (WAS AF/SA/85/50)

Dear Stephen,

I should like to acknowledge receipt of your letter dated 10th April 1986, 
and the enclosed financial report which I am sure Charlie will find of 
great interest.

At the moment Charlie is out of the office attending meetings, however, on 
his return I shall bring your letter and report to his attention.

With very best wishes,

Yours sincerely,

PROJECTS DEPARTMENT 
(for Charles McCarthy)

Please quote our reference number in all further correspondence.



169 Booterstown Ave., 
Co. Dublin, Ireland, 
telephone: 885385 

telex: 31614 CAPO E1

14th April 1986

Stephen Lowry 
National Treasurer 
End Conscription Campaign 
c/o The Peace Project 
PO Box 941 
Pretoria 
0001
SOUTH AFRICA

Our Ref: AF/SA/85/16

Dear Stephen,

Greetings from Trocaire. Many thanks for your letter of the 19th February 
1986 addressed to Charles McCarthy. We were pleased to hear that you 
received the grant.

We look forward to receiving your report on the evaluation of your work. 

With very best wishes,

Yours sincerely,

1- v ^arty 
PROJECTS DEPARTMENT 
(For Charles McCarthy)

Please quote our reference number in all further correspondence.



169 Booterstown Ave., 
Co. Dublin, Ireland, 

telephone: 885385 
telex: 31614 CAPO E1CMcC/SM

Mr. Stephen Lowry,
National Treasurer,
ECC,
c/o The Peace Project,
PO Box 941,
Pretoria 0001,
South Africa. 26th February, 1986.

Dear Steve,

Many thanks for your letter and materials on ECC of 9th February 1986.
This information is extremely useful to us in monitoring developments of the 
movement.

With best wishes,

Yours sincerely,

Our Ref: 86/AF/SAF/05

C h a i  j - c o  r i u u a  l  u u y

Projects Officer

please quote our reference no. in all correspondence.

I
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c/o The Peace Project 
PO Box 941 
Pretoria 
0001
South Africa *4
19 February 1986

Charles McCarthy 

Projects Section 

Trocaire

Dear Charlie

This is just to acknowledge reciept of IRf I 500,00 (R 4 153,25) that 

the ECC has now recieved thr ough the SACBC. Thanks very much for this.

As they say, ’it came in the nick of t i m e 1,

I would just like to take this o pportuni ty of thanking you for the grant foi 

my work in the Peace P r oject  here at the SACBC. I only discovered this 

morning that you have already sent R 17 103,24 fnr the work I am doing.

At the next meeting of the War and Peace s u b - comm ittee of the J&.R 

Commission to whom I am responsible, we will be doing an evaluation of 

the work I have been doing. I will be sending you a copy of this report 

once compiled.

I hope you and all other friends at Trocaire are well. I hope you might be 

coming this way soon, as it will be good to see you again.

That's all from.me.

Yours Sincerely

Stephen Lowry 

National Treasurer
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TROCftiRC The Catholic Agency for World Development 

1st January 1986

169 Booterstown Ave., 
Co. Dublin, Ireland, 

telephone: 885385 

telex: 31614 CAPO E1

Ft . Smangaliso Mkatshwa. 
General Secretary,
SACBC,
Khanya House,
140 Visagie St,
Pretoria 0002,
South Africa.

Re: Education Programme in Human Rights 

Our Ref: AF/SA/85/16

Dear Fr. Mkatshwa,

I am pleased to inform you that the Trustees of Trocaire have 
approved a grant of IR£1 ,500 towards the End Conscription 
Campaign. Following correspondence with representatives of the 
group, we are now forwarding the grant through the SACBC. This is 
Trocaire's only contribution to the project as outlined in the 
proposal.

We are now forwarding the equivalent of IR£1 ,500 to the General 
Secretariat of the SACBC, A/C No. 01-026-526-0, Standard Bank, 
Church Square, Pretoria. We would be grateful if you would sign 
and return the enclosed form once you have been informed of the 
arrival of the funds.

Trocaire will require regular reports on the progress of the 
project and perhaps we could have the first of these in about 
six months time. We will also require a financial statement 
indicating how Trocaire's grant was used.

Yours sincerely,

Brian McKeown 
Director

c.c. Stephen Lowry.
Bursar. 

c.c. Lesley Liddell.
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c/o The Peace Project 
PO Box 941 
Pretori a

Your Ref: AF/SA/B5/30 g°° ĥ A f r i c a

5 December 1985

Charles McCarthy 

Projects Section 

Trocaire

Dear Charlie

I am sorry if we have not r esponded in time to your letter to Lesley idde 1 1 4 

I still have not got the letter from her that you sent, dated 4 September. 

However from your letter (25 November) it seems that Trocaire has approved 

a grant of IR£ I 500 for our 1985 budget. In terms of this you may transfer 

the funds as for the 1986 budget ie deposits may be made into the account 

of the Southern African Catholic Bishops Conference, marking them for ECC.

In terms of a report for 1985 I would like to inform you that the ECC will 

be involved in a major conference of evaluation of 1985 and planning for 1986 

at the end of January. This confe r e n c e  involves the partic ipation of 20 

elected representatives from each of the 6 regions. As soon as the reports 

of that conference are compiled I will send them to you. At the same time 

a full set of audited accounts will be compiled. I will also send these 

to you, so that you have a clear idea of how m o n e y  has been used.

In terms of SA law, once we have recieved monies from you, we will send you 

a copy of an agreement for your signature. This serves to protect us from 

prosecution under the fundra i s i n g  act. I hope this will not inconvenience 

you.

I hope this serves to clear up some of the misunde rstandings.

I hope you and all others, p a r t i c u l a r l y  Dee, at Trocaire are well. Please 

send my love to all especially over this Christmas season.

Yours sincerely

Stephen Lowry: National Treasurer



169 Booterstown Ave., 

Co. Dublin, Ireland, 
telephone: 885385 
telex: 31614 CAPO E1CMcC/SC

Mrs. Lesley Liddell 
Ecumenical Officer
Western Province Council of Churches

Cowley House
126 Chapel Street

Dear Lesley

Greetings. On 4th September 1985 we sent a letter informing you of the Projects 
Committee's initial response to the application for funding of the ECC.

The Executive Committee have now approved a grant of IR£1,500. In order to forward 
the grant we would require you to send us back the form with the appropriate 
information for transfer cf the funds. We would be grateful if you would do 

this as soon as is convenient.

I appreciate the stressful time this must be for you - especially in Cape Town.

With kind regards,

Yours sincerely

Cape Town 8001 
South Africa 25th November 1985

Our Ref: AF/SA/85/16

Charles McCarthy 
Projects Section
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169 Booterstown Ave.,

Co. Dublin, Ireland, 
telephone: 885385 

telex: 31614 CAPO E1
Mrs. Lesley Liddell 

Ecumenical Officer
Western Province Council of Churches
Cowley House
126 Chapel Street
Cape Town 8001

South Africa 25th November 1985

PROJECT* education programme in human rights

REF: AF/SA/85/16

1 acknowledge receipt of your letter advising me that a grant of 1R£ IRE 1,500 
(Irish pounds) is being recommended to the Comnittee of Trocaire for the above 
project.

I confirm that there has been no change in the circumstances that would affect 
the likely success of the project and I have not been promised or received funds 
from any other source for the project or part of the project submitted to TROCAIRE 
and now recommended for a grant.

SIGNED

Has there been any change in the details of the project as submitted? UQ
(Before payment of a grant could be made it would be necessary to inform TROCAIRE 
immediately of any such change).

In the event of a grant being approved, please pay the funds as follows:

( PLEASE NOTE: UNDER NO CIRCUMSTANCES CAN TROCAIRE MAKE PAYMENTS TO PERSONAL 
ACCOUNTS).

NAME AND ADDRESS OF BANK: __________________________

NAME AND NUMBER OF A/C: C / - Q - ? /  -  5  ZA -  0 ________________________

PLEASE RETURN TO: TROCAIRE, 169 Booterstown Avenue, Blackrock, Co. Dublin.



TR6CAIR€ The  C a th o lic  A gen cy  fo r W orld  D eve lopm en t 169 Booterstown Ave.,

Co. Dublin, Ireland.

CMcC/SC

telephone: 885385 
telex: 31614 CAPO E1

The Secretary 
P 0 Box 941 
Pretoria 0001

South Africa 25th November 1985

Our Ref: AF/SA/85/30

Dear Steve

Greetings from Ireland. You may remember that you left a request with us for the 
ECC's 1986 budget. We have granbed IR£1,500 recently but we received no bank 
information or reply to our letter of 4th September 1985 to Lesley Liddell.

You will appreciate that the 1985 grant must be transferred and a report received 
before we process this new request.

I hope things are going well for you.

With best wishes,

Yours sincerely

Charles McCarthy 
Projects Section

please quote our reference no.in all correspondence
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